
Freedom of Information request 

Date received:  17 May 2016 
Date of response:  15 June 2016 

Information request 

The Social Fund Winter Fuel Payment (Amendment) Regulations 2014 

I should be grateful if you would send me copies of all correspondence 
between the Social Security Advisory Committee and Government Ministers, 
civil servants and the Met Office on the subject of the above statutory 
instrument, Met Office Report and initial feasibility study. 

Please also send me an explanation of why the SSAC decided to take no 
interest in the decision to link eligibility to be paid the WFP to an alleged study 
of winter temperatures in 34 countries.  

It would be helpful if you could send me an explanation of the powers of the 
SSAC and an example of an occasion when the committee has disagreed 
firmly and publicly with a social security policy proposed or enacted. 

Response 

I attach the information held by this Committee which is relevant to your 
request and not exempted by section 35 of the Freedom of Information Act 
2000.  As you may be aware, this exemption relates to the formulation of 
government policy and we consider that the exemption applies to some of the 
information that we hold because it is intended to protect the space within 
which Government can think and develop its policies without prejudice. 

You have asked for an explanation of the Committee’s decision in respect of 
these proposals.  This is set out in the minutes of the Committee’s meeting 
which took place on 10 April 2013.  The minutes of our meetings are 
published, alongside the dates of Committee meetings and a full set of SSAC 
reports, on our website www.gov.uk/ssac.  

You have also asked for an explanation of the Committee’s powers.  The 
Committee’s role is set out in the Social Security Administration Act 1992. 

Finally, you have asked about the Met Office Report, Winter average 
temperatures for EEA countries and their regions, and the initial feasibility 
study for this report.  I can confirm that, to the best of my knowledge, the 
Committee does not hold any additional relevant information. 

Following a request for an internal review, the following further 
response was issued: 

Having reviewed your request, I have decided to release the two remaining 
pieces of information that we hold relating to the above regulations, namely an 

http://www.gov.uk/ssac
http://www.legislation.gov.uk/ukpga/1992/5/part/XIII/enacted


 

exchange of correspondence between the Committee and the then Minister 
for Pensions.  These documents, along with those previously released, form 
the complete set of documents held by this Committee relating to the above 
regulations. 
 
 
 








































































